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Di stinguished

The Visiting Committee presented Dr. Suzanne
Scotchmer with the 2013 Economics Distinguished
Alumnus Award at the undergraduate graduation
celebration. Dr. Scotchmer is a professor of Econom-
ics, Law and Public Policy at the University of Cali-
fornia, Berkeley.

Dr. Scotchmer delivered a thoughtful and entertain-

ing keynote speech at the graduation celebration, in

which she explained how her experiences growing up

2013 Economics

Distinguished Alumnus in a rural Alaskan fishing village led her to pursuing

economics as a profession. Her advice to stay true to
Dr. Suzanne Andersen

Scotchmer, BA 70

Al umnus Dr

your ideals, embrace uncertainty, and to be honest and
open about your opinions resonated with the crowd of
graduating seniors.

Established in 1985, the Department of Economics
Distinguished Alumnus award recognizes an alumnus
or alumna whose professional achievements and cu-
mulative contributions have brought personal distinc-
tion, enhanced the profession, improved the welfare
of the general public, and brought honor to their alma

mater.

2013 Endowed Milliman Lecture Attracts Capacity Crowd

In May, the Department of Economics, through the
support of The Glen S. and Alison W. Milliman En-
dowed Fund in Economics, hosted the 2013 En-
dowed Milliman Lecture in Economics. This year’s
speaker was Dr. Jonathan Levin, Professor and Chair
of the Stanford University Department of Economics.
In his presentation, “Can Healthcare Competition
Work?” Dr. Levin spoke on the inefficiencies of the

current US healthcare system. The event, held on

Dr. Jonathan Levin of ~ campus, drew a crowd of more than 150 alumni, fac-
Stanford University ulty, students, and friends of the department.

was the 2013 Milliman

Lecture guest speaker Dr. Levin’s research is in the field of industrial organi-

zation, and his current research interests include inter-

net platforms, auction design, and the health care
system. In 2011, he received the American Economic
Association’s John Bates Clark Medal for being the
economist under the age of forty who has made the
most significant contribution to economic thought
and knowledge.

'The Biennial Endowed Milliman Lecture in Econom-
ics is made possible by the generosity of Glen and
Alison Milliman. In 1995, the Millimans estab-
lished The Glen S. and Alison W. Milliman En-
dowed Fund in Economics, which provides funding

for this biennial lecture.
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A Letter From the Chair

While the new academic year may only be a few weeks away, I still find myself reflecting on the recent achieve-
ments of our students, faculty and alumni. This past year, the UW Department of Economics awarded 348
Undergraduate degrees, 16 Masters degrees, and 8 Doctoral degrees to talented men and women. After four

new faculty members joined us in 2012, we hired five more this past year. Our alumni were equally impressive.
The most notable of these were UW Econ alums Jay Inslee (BA ’73) and Rob McKenna (BA ’85) who ran in
the 2012 Washington State Gubernatorial race. I am truly impressed by the accomplishments of our depart-
ment and those associated with it, and I hope you share my feeling of pride for UW Economics.

Our students this year were remarkable. Junior Eric Lei was awarded the President’s Medal for the most out-
standing junior student at the University of Washington. Senior Gennie Gebhart was selected as a Luce Schol-
ar, a highly competitive national scholarship awarded to fewer than 20 students across the country each year.

We also awarded Doctoral degrees to eight incredible students, with research in fields such as health economics,

Jacques Lawarrée public finance, econometrics, and labor economics, among others.

Professor and Thanks to the support of the Dean of Arts and Sciences, the department will welcome five new faculty members
Department Chair this fall. Professor Yanquin Fan (Ph.D. University of Western Ontario, 1990) and her husband, Professor Quan
Wen (Ph.D. University of Western Ontario, 1991) join us from Vanderbilt University, and Professor Fabio

Ghironi (Ph.D. University of California, Berkeley, 1999) joins us from Boston College. Professor Ghironi is

also a faculty research fellow at the National Bureau of Economic Research. Ji Hyung Lee (Ph.D. Yale Univer-

sity, 2013) and Xu Tan (Ph.D. Stanford University, 2013) will join as assistant professors this fall. The addition

of these five individuals, along with the four who joined us last year, give us nine new faculty members in just

two years! This remarkable growth will continue to add to the department’s research excellence and quality in

the student experience.

In May, the department hosted the Third Biennial Endowed Milliman Lecture. Through the generosity of
Glen and Alison Milliman, we once again had the opportunity to bring a renowned economist to the Pacific
Northwest to speak to our faculty, alumni, and students. Dr. Jonathan Levin, Professor and Chair of Stanford
University’s Department of Economics, was this year’s distinguished speaker. Dr. Levin gave an intriguing
presentation on the United States healthcare system, and spent time speaking with our Visiting Committee at a
reception on May 23« The next Milliman Lecture will take place in 2015.

Our Visiting Committee has been busy this year launching a new outreach initiative aimed at strengthening the
connection between all alumni and the department. The Economics Outreach Network (EcON) is a great way
to connect with the department and your fellow Econ alums on both a social and professional level. Visit the
UW Econ website, our Econ LinkedIn page, and our Econ Facebook page for more information on events and

programs you can participate in as alumni.

Along with the development of the EcON initiative, I am pleased to inform you that Professor Stephen
Turnovsky has signed on as our Outreach Director. Stephen is a former department chair and has been with the
department for 25 years. Together, with the Visiting Committee, we aim to continue to improve the connection

with our alumni and the local community.

Thank you for your continued support of our department. With the talent and commitment present from our



